Mark Batten






May 7, 2009

Proskauer Rose 

One International Place

Boston, Mass. 02110

Dear Mark:


I am in receipt of your later dated May 6, 2009.


First, let me begin by again stating what you already know: The Guild is not unwilling to meet with the Company. You were told that canceling the contract would have an impact on our availability for cost reasons, and you chose to do it anyway. You also have been well informed that we will meet when our International representatives are available, and their schedules are quite full these days. 

The Company also canceled sessions repeatedly during our negotiations (on January 12 and February 11, for example). On Nov. 16, 2008, the Company showed up two hours late. On Dec. 22, 2008, the Company showed up 40 minutes’ late. We could provide other examples, but the point is made that both parties have had to reschedule meetings, and the Guild has demonstrably done so less often than the Company.

The Company also has gone as long as five weeks and returned to the table with no new proposals.


Also, there are still outstanding information requests that you have not answered. We have asked the Company to provide details on which employees are eligible for which commission plans and how close they came to achieving those goals. We need that information to review and modify our current proposal on commissions as well as to evaluate the Company proposal. I certainly would not expect the Company to say it will reject a modified proposal that it has not yet even seen and the information for which it has not yet even provided.

We also gave you an information request on “experimental” management positions, you have yet to answer our questions on what makes the “digital media strategist” an exempt position, and you have yet to provide information we have requested repeatedly on what positions the Company would look to lay off, a plan you have repeatedly said at the bargaining table would be ready by the end of April but which we have not yet been given.

At our last negotiation session on April 29, we spent time asking questions about which positions the Company would not look to outsource. This conversation was a direct result of a comment made by the Company at the bargaining table at the previous session on April 9 that it would not outsource every job in the newsroom. You are also proposing to give the Company broad discretion to lay off members, and we asked detailed questions about what that proposal means and how it would work that had never been addressed before. We are not legally obligated to provide a new proposal at every session, and we are legally and morally bound to ask questions to fully understand any proposal before we agree to it.

At that same April 29 session, you made the comment the Company would likely use past performance reviews and disciplinary letters in determining whether to lay off employees outside of seniority. Again, that comment had never been made before. Earlier this week, I e-mailed you and Peter Rahbar a question in direct response to that comment, asking how far back into personnel files the Company would go. Under separate cover, we are sending you a request today for further information that is a direct result of your comment and that is necessary for us to fully understand and respond to your proposal.


Further, your May 6 letter further modifies the Company’s proposal to include language about negotiations on two issues in the event of an impasse. We expect to have a detailed conversation on May 13 about that alteration to your proposal as well.


As for your statement I certainly did and do dispute George Hearst’s May 17 statement the parties’ differences on seniority and outsourcing are irreconcilable. We will meet with you as scheduled on May 13, and it is possible that, in addition to getting answers to our information requests and discussing your latest alteration to your proposal, we will present modifications to our proposal that will move us closer to an agreement.


Sincerely,


Tim O’Brien


President 
